Minnesota Department of Transportation
Request for Letters of Interest for a Statewide Design-Build Traffic Project
The Minnesota Department of Transportation is soliciting Letters of Interest (LOI) from companies interested in providing Design-Build services for the design and construction of rural intersection safety treatments involving signing, striping, and the installation of concrete islands at dozens of intersections throughout the state.  The goal of the project is to increase the visibility of the stop signs at the intersections by moving them from their existing locations beyond the highway shoulders to new concrete islands nearer the driving lanes.  A secondary goal is to better aligning stopping vehicles such that they can more clearly see traffic coming from both directions before maneuvering through the intersection.  
MnDOT has not yet made a final determination regarding whether or not to move forward with this project.  The enthusiasm of the response to this request for LOI will be one factor informing MnDOT as the determination is being made (most likely in November).
As normal, one Design-Build team will be selected for the entire project.  The selection process will have two steps.  A Request for Qualifications (RFQ) is anticipated to be issued in the winter of 2017-2018.  Responses to the RFQ will be evaluated to establish a list of Design-Build Teams that will be invited to submit proposals in response to the Request for Proposals (RFP), which MnDOT intends to issue by early 2018.  The technical proposals are anticipated to be due in the spring of 2018, with the Design-Build Team selected shortly afterwards.
The project will most likely be awarded to the Design-Build Team that commits to improving the largest number of intersections from a provided list for the maximum (possibly fixed) cost of $500,000.  This provided list of intersections will likely include intersections from each of MnDOT’s districts.  However, MnDOT is planning on offering the Design-Build Team the flexibility to complete more intersections in certain regions if the Team believes it is more economical to do this than to have a uniform distribution across the state. 
The Department is seeking Design-Builders that are committed to quality, have proven experience in design and construction, will bring innovative design-build approaches to ensure timely completion, and are willing to partner with the Department for the mutual success of the project.

Companies interested in receiving an RFQ should send an LOI in writing by November 15th, 2017 to:


Brad Estochen, P.E.


Design-Build Project Manager


Minnesota Department of Transportation, Office Traffic, Safety and Technology


1500 West County Road B2


Roseville, MN 55113
e-mail:   bradley.estochen@state.mn.us
The LOI must state the name, phone number, and e-mail address of the person who the Department may contact at your company to provide further information about the project.

While submission of an LOI is not a prerequisite for participating in the procurement process, interested firms and parties are strongly encouraged to submit.

The Department reserves the sole right, without incurring any liability, to change any aspect of the proposed procurement described above, including the right to not proceed with the procurement and/or the right to proceed in a different manner or on a different timeline than as described above.
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